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MURIHIKU MAORI AND PASIFIKA CULTURAL TRUST AWARD 

The Murihiku Maori and Pasifika Cultural Trust work tirelessly to ensure opportunities 

are provided to celebrate Maori and Pasifika cultures in Southland and the Central 

Lakes District. 

One of the very important events in the Trustôs calendar is organising and running the 

Polyfest, an event held where groups are invited to perform kapa haka, pasifika and 

cultural dance. In the past, Central Lakes schools have been invited to perform in 

Invercargill. However, due to the overwhelming popularity of this event, the Murihiku 

and Pasifika Cultural Trust have decided to include another Polyfest just for the Central 

Lakes area. 

As a part of their organisation the Trust recently ran a t-shirt design competition, where 

students were given the opportunity to design the logo for the t-shirts that the many volunteers will wear during 

the Polyfest celebration. Congratulations to Bradley Gendall from 8RN who won this competition, winning $50 in 

prize money and a t-shirt with his design printed on it. 

 

Kia Ora Koutou 

Welcome back to the final term of 2019.  

Firstly I would like to extend a warm invitation to our three award ceremonies  

which will  take place in our college gymnasium towards the end of this term. 

These ceremonies celebrate student achievement and talent and the staff and 

students would love you to share these with us. 

Senior Award Ceremony (Years 11-13) - 7.00 pm, Friday 23 November  

Year 7 and 8 Award Ceremony - 2.00 pm, Thursday 29 November  

Year 9 and 10 Award Ceremony - 5.30 pm, Thursday 29 November  

 

Secondly I would like to share some dates and information for this term.. 

19 October       Ghana Grooves performance (gold coin donation) 

24-27 October  Online voting for 2019 student leadership positions (students/staff) 

26 October  MAC Blues Evening 

27 October Mufti Day 

31 October Year 6 Parents evening - 7.00pm 

1 November Year 10 Science exam 

2 November Year 10 English exam / final day for Year 13 students 

4 November Leaversô dinner 

5 November Year 10 Mathematics exam / final day for Year 12 students 

 2019 Head Student interviews 

6 November Year 10 Social Studies exam / final day for Year 11 students 

 Scholarship interviews 

7 November NCEA exams begin 

22 November Year 7-10 Circus workshops 

30 November Year 6 student orientation morning 

5-12 December Year 9 and 10 camps (beginning at various times)    

 Year 7 and 8 activity weeks (beginning at various times) 

13 December Final day of term for 2018 

 

Our recent Spanish trip was an outstanding success and the staff and students 

have returned with some wonderful memories. My thanks to everyone who 

supported the community fundraising events prior to their departure. 

We are all looking  forward to a successful final term.  

Nga Mihi, Wayne 

MUSIC SUCCESS 

Thea Erichsen recently sat her Trinity London College Musical 

Theatre Exam (Grade 6) and was awarded a distinction which 

is an outstanding achievement. 

Thea has also been selected as one of just forty students to 

be part of a pilot programme of the Broadway Musical called 

Newsies. She will travel to Auckland next week for an 

intensive five days of rehearsals learning the entire musical in 

a week and performing it as part of the Musical Theatre 

Festival. Congratulations Thea.  
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STUDYLINK APPLICATIONS  

Apply before 16 December  

If you're studying in 2019, 16 

December is a very important date. It's 

one you just can't miss. 

Around 170,000 students will need to 

get organised for study in 2019. Apply 

for your student allowance or loan 

before 16 December to give yourself 

the best chance of having everything sorted and ready 

for the start of your course. 

If youôve had a student allowance or loan in the last 

twelve months, login to MyStudyLink and use the 

Returning Application to apply. It'll take less than five 

minutes. 

 

MAC Calendar - MAC wǕtaka  

Week 2  22 October   Labour Day - college closed 

  24 October  Kapahaka Polyfest 

  25 October   MAC Blues Evening 

  26 October   Mufti Day 

Week 3   2 November  Year 10 Exams / Last day for Year 13 students 

Week 4  4 November  Leaversô Dinner (Sunday) 

  5 - 6 November   Year 10 Exams 

  6 November   Year 12 students commence study leave 

  7 November  NCEA Exams commence and Year 11 students on study leave 

Week 6  23 November   Senior Awards Ceremony 

Week 7  26 - 27 November  Year 8 HPV Vaccinations 

  29 November   Junior Awards Ceremonies 

Week 8  5 - 7 December   Year 9 Camp 1 

  6 - 7 December  Junior Activity Week 

Week 9  10 - 12 December  Junior Activity Week / Year 9 Camp 2 

  13 December  Final day for Term 4 
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YEAR 11 / 12 LEVEL MEETINGS 

Next Mondayôs meetings moved to: 

Tuesday 23 October: Year 12  10.45 am 

Thursday 25 October: Year 11 10.45 am 

NCSS COMPUTING CHALLENGE 

Congratulations to James Suddaby who 

gained a merit in the intermediate section of 

this challenge which is an Australasian 

computer programming competition run by 

the University of Sydney. 

James also gained a merit grade in the 

advanced section of the same competition. 

These are very good scores and we are really 

proud of him. 

SCHOLARSHIP 

OPPORTUNITY 

The Lakes District Museum was 

fortunate to receive a very generous 

bequest from the estate of Ray and 

Elizabeth Clarkson. Both Ray and 

Elizabeth were teachers and were 

passionate about education in our 

area. 

We have decided to use some of their 

bequest to help students from our area 

in their first year of study in any 

Humanities subject at Otago 

University. 

The scholarship is $3,500  and any 

student is welcome to apply. 

For more details and an application 

form: 

projects@museumqueenstown.com  

director@museumqueenstown.com 

FOOTBALL NEWS 

MACôs First XI played against students from Sir Edmund 

Hillary Collegiate during the holiday, narrowly losing to them 

in an enjoyable, friendly game.  The game was of particular                                                                     

significance to MAC football player Namgel Rai who has been with us for the past eighteen months on a 

scholarship provided by Adventure Consultants who employed Namgelôs father as a Sherpa on Everest.  

Many of the students from Sir Edmund Hillary Collegiate had never travelled to the South Island before.  This is 

what their coach had to say: ñThe lads touched and played in snow for the first time, climbed the Rob Roy 

Glacier track, saw their first seal, danced their way up and down Baldwin St, and toasted their first 

marshmallows over a bonfire, on a trip of many 'firsts'. The memories they made will stay with them for a long, 

long time.ò 

THE CIRCUS IS COMING TO TOWN ... 

Towards the end of this term students in Years 7 - 10 will 

get the opportunity to spend some time with real live circus 

performers.  

The Wandering Circus is performing shows in the Lake 

Wanaka Centre on Thursday 21 and Friday 22 November 

and are going to work with MAC students during the 

school day on the Thursday.  Watch the newsletter next 

week for more information and the opportunity to sign up 

for this awesome opportunity.   
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TOUCH RUGBY FOR YEAR 7 / 8   

Wanaka year 7 and 8 touch will be played on Monday from 5.00 - 6.00 pm at Kelly's Flat. The first 15 minutes 

will be a warm up and skills followed by one game of 14 minutes each way. 

Touch will start in Week 1, Term 4,  Monday 15 October 2018. 

The finals will be held on Monday 12 December with one cancellation day (17 December 2018). 

Registrations close at the end of term 3 (see link below to register). 

Any questions please email wanakatouch@gmail.com 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdfhWMNYITz650ydSOeF58hNZJ8cnBOI6UbmBHtzWromNElHA/
viewform?c=0&w=1 

GO PHOEBE! 

Phoebe Young  is currently at 

the Youth Olympics in 

Argentina, and is doing really 

well.  Her team placed seventh 

in the team time trial, and 

Phoebe was placed second in 

the road race earlier this week. 

The latest event was the        

X-country short track and she made it through to the finals, eventually 

finishing the race in tenth place. Phoebe has reported that she is 

having a really awesome experience and that it is cool to see other 

athletes from so many different countries. ñI am stoked to be racing 

against the worldôs best for my age groupò she says. 

ENTRIES DUE 

10 November - Otago Primary Schools athletics champs  

12 November - NZSS athletics champs 

Please provide your name, year level and events youôd like to enter to the Sportshub. Entry fees will be 

charged to school accounts and must be paid prior to the event. 

SOCIAL SUMMER HOCKEY 

11 years and over  

Whether youôre a 

seasoned hockey player 

or are looking for a gentle 

way to get back into the sport, our 

social summer hockey is right for you. 

How do I get involved? 

Register your interest at 

uppercluthahockey@gmail.com 

listing your current level e.g. primary 

school, club player, returning player or 

never played.   

We will put you in a six-aside team. 

Can I organise my own team? 

Yes, but it must comprise mixed ages 

and abilities.  

The Club reserves the right to move 

players if the team does not meet 

these criteria. 

How much does it cost?                 

$10 per person. 

When is it to be held?                        

6.00 pm, 31 October - 12 December. 

Games: 2 x 15 minute halves. 

MACADEMICS TIMETABLE 

Thursdays, Room 24, 3.20 - 4.30 pm.            

Refreshments provided.   

18 October: Social Sciences & Economics          

25 October: Science  

3 November: Languages / PE 

 

MINDFULNESS (YEAR 10) 

Session 3: Taming the Animal 

Mind 

To explore that the mind has a 

life of its own - we often can't 

control it 

To nurture an attitude of curiosity, kindness, 

acceptance and openness that helps us to 

deal more skilfully with these fluctuating 

mind states. 

To teach that by 'anchoring' our attention in 

the lower half of the body we can begin to 

turn towards calm even when our minds are 

SOUTH ISLAND SECONDARY SCHOOLS MTB  

Congratulations to the MAC MTB Team (Amy Benson, Thomas 

Benson, Otto Burrows, Anton Cousins, George Crotty, Mica Drake, 

Henri Fenn, Emily Heath, Thomas Masters, Cobi Millar, Kalani 

Muirhead, Tyler Muirhead, Daniel OôDonnell, Wilkin Payens, Oli 

Prince, Wilfred Spearing, Laurie Watson, McKay Watson, Liam 

Williamson and Campbell Wright) who have won the South Island 

Secondary Schools overall trophy, competing in a field of sixty-five 

schools. This great achievement is largely due to having a big team 

combined with solid ability and depth in all the disciplines and in as 

many age groups as possible. This is something MAC are able to 

produce consistently. Our strength this year was in the Downhill 

events where we won the Enduro and Downhill overall.  

Anton Cousins placed fourth in the U20ôs DH in an ultra competitive field with Wilfred Spearingôs  twelfth not a 

reflection on the amazing times put down in this age group and his eighth placing overall. Jack Miller had an 

enormous crash on the finish line but secured a great time and eleventh place in the U16 Boys DH.  

Our girls were standout this year with Kalani Muirhead dominating in DH and taking a first in DH U16 Girls and a 

second in Enduro getting pipped for the Overall by only five points. Amy Benson won her U13 DH and XC events. 

The girls certainly amassed a whole bunch of podium points for the team. Taane Bayce-Horsley got a well 

deserved sixth in the U15 Boys DH and Thomas Benson a fourth in the U14ôs.  

Our XC team produced some great results too. The thrilling finish line stoush saw Wilken Payens beat Thomas 

Benson by 1sec (!) in the U14 boys. Our XC U17ôs saw Laurie Watson place seventh and Campbell Wright in 

eighth position. 

Well done to the whole team for this great result. 

JUNIOR FUTSAL 

Wanaka AFC is pleased to announce junior indoor futsal will continue in Term 4 for U12 & U14ôs, with a 

competition running from 24 October to 12 December at the Wanaka Recreation Centre. 

This will be a team based event and each team should consist of six players. Once you have your team sorted, 

you will then need to register them to play. The session will be held between 3.45 pm to 5.45 pm on 

Wednesdays and the cost of entry per team is $150 ($25 per child). Enquiries: info@wanakafootball.org.nz 

Team numbers are limited, to secure your teams place please register them via this form under the team 

captains name: 

Register here  

Bank account details: Wanaka Associated Football Club 03-1739-0010076-00 

All players will need to have indoor football shoes, shin guards, drink bottle and snacks. 
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ACCESSING THE SECTION HYPERLINKS IN THIS NEWSLETTER 

NOTE:  This newsletter is saved in Adobe Acrobat.  If you would like to take advantage of the newsletter 

section hyperlinks you will probably need to read the document using Adobe Acrobat reader.  If you would 

like to install a free Adobe Acrobat Reader here are a couple of links which may be useful: 

PC or Laptop: https://get.adobe.com/reader/ 

iPhone/Apple iOS: https://appsto.re/nz/Cxy-B.i 

Apps ï Google Playstore: https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.adobe.reader 
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$$$$$$$  DONôT FORGET! 

Ghana Grooves, the west African drum and dance 

group are performing in the gym during long whanau 

tomorrow morning. Last year they were a huge 

success. Bring your gold coin donation tomorrow so 

that you can attend this fantastic show.  

ST JOHN SOUTH ISLAND 

COMPETITION - CHAMPION DISTRICT 

Three teams from   

St John Wanaka 

qualified to be part of 

the Central Otago 

Contingent at the 

recent St John Youth 

Competitions during 

the school holidays.   

The representatives 

from MAC included: Eva Wilson, Kate Goodsell and 

Maddi Frazer (senior team), Patrick Hartley, Helene 

Price, Nikita Sinclair and Carter Hewson 

(intermediate team 1), Isla Gellatly and Angelique 

Price, along with and Lily Wilson from Holy Family 

(intermediate team 2).   

All cadets and teams did well placing in a number of 

events.  A special mention needs to go to Isla Gellatly 

and Angelique Price who won their individual tests.  

Also to Patrickôs team who placed second overall for 

the South Island.  In addition Eva Wilson was part of 

the Central Otago Colour Party which placed second 

and, for the first year ever, the Central Otago District 

won the Champion District for the South Island.   

These were amazing results for Wanaka and Central 

Otago.  

TEAM GREEN UPDATE 

We are Team Green and we are making our school more eco-

friendly with fair trade, solar panels and recycling. This year we have 

set up four worm farms for food waste.  

This term we'll have one more fair-trade bake sale and we'll 

organise a school-wide tree planting event as our college has 

earned fifty trees thanks to our previous year's recycling efforts. Well 

done everyone! 

Team Green House Competition 

Congratulations to the 32 whanau who completed the Team Green 

scavenger hunt last term. So you now all know where the solar 

panels are, donôt you? 

A round of applause for BJN who finished first and RRN who were 

second, securing extra house points.  

Congratulations to all thirteen Barker whanau groups for 

completing the challenge and winning the house competition. Roy 

placed second, Iron third and Pisa fourth. And yes, the correct fair 

trade logo is the one on the left! 

UNIFORM REVIEW 

All parents were sent an email during the holidays 

(11 October) providing an update on the review 

process.  

If you have any queries about this project, please 

contact the Uniform Subcommittee via email -

uniform@mtaspiring.school.nz   

Thank you to everyone who completed the survey 

and congratulations to Olly Rowe who was the 

winner of the Paper Plus voucher  kindly sponsored 

by Workplace First Aid Training.  

RUGBY SELECTION 

Congratulations to: 

Georgia Budd: South Island U18 Girls rugby team. 

Gustav Legnavsky: South Island U65kg rugby team 

 

MAC Sports - MAC hǕkinakina��  

 
See Jacky and Chrissi at the Sports Hub for more details (sports@mtaspiring.school.nz)  

7 November  Central Otago SS Touch Tournament, Cromwell  

8 November   Upper Clutha Zone Athletics, Wanaka 

16 - 17 November   Otago SS Volleyball, Dunedin 

20 November   COPSSA Athletics, Alexandra 

20 November   OPS Athletics, Dunedin 

30 November - 2 December  NZSS Athletics, Dunedin 

OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD 

Wanaka Mitre10 is proud to support Operation 

Christmas Child again this year. Want to make 

Christmas truly special for those in need? Itôs very 

easy and makes a huge difference to children in 

developing countries who may have never received a 

present. So pop into Mitre10 to grab a box to fill with 

gifts and make Xmas truly special for someone this 

year. Please return Boxes by tomorrow, Friday 

19 October.  

SOAR VALUES: ANOTHER ASPECT OF ATTITUDE: Encouragement 

This weeks SOAR attitude focus is encouragement. Encouragement is a very important part of our school as it 

gives us the power to make a difference and help others out. It can be as simple as saying ñYou can do this,ò or 

just a pat on the back. In class, at school, and in our community we need to consistently include, encourage, be 

supportive and speak positively about others. The benefits of these simple pieces of encouragement are endless, 

you can increase people's motivation and confidence, enabling them to gain a more positive and have a better 

day. Encouragement unlocks otherôs greatness. Sometimes we need to be reminded how valuable we are and 

how much we have to offer. Encouragement which makes you strive harder to achieve will give you great results.  

There are three important aspects of encouragement as follows: 

Motivation  

Motivation helps students to strive for success inside and outside of the classroom. Encouragement increases 

people's willingness and ambition to complete their work and leads to a stronger desire to aim higher. Motivation 

can be as simple as a student communicating with their teacher to look for encouragement and improvement that 

they can apply to their work. 

Constructive Feedback 

Constructive feedback is a great form of encouragement as it helps others to realize how to improve in a specific 

task. This is very useful as it enables students to target specific areas of their learning that need improvement 

and quickly attend to them. An example of constructive criticism is telling a mate that he isn't reaching his 

potential and giving him positive feedback on how they can improve. 

Internal Encouragement 

Internal encouragement is having self-belief and motivation to put you in a position to succeed. Some examples 

include doing extra revision before exams, giving one hundred percent to your whole day, finishing internals with 

time to spare. Dedicating a part of your day to completing your assignments will mean that you will be able to 

meet deadlines. 

At school we need to motivate each other to stay up to date with homework, come to class with the right 

mindset and be prepared to encourage each other and learn. 

In class we need to encourage each other to quickly get into schoolwork and maximize our time in the 

classroom, to stay on task to get the best quality work completed during the period, and not distract others. 

In the community, we need to encourage each other to attend local college events such as sporting 

matches and performances to positively support our peers.   

Ollie Williams Holloway and Fletch Cavanagh 

END OF YEAR CLEARANCE PROCEDURES 

(Years 11-13) 

The clearance system this year will be as follows: 

All students should return non-subject-related library books 

NOW! 

Year 13 students have been handed a leaversô form.  Leaversô 

forms will also be issued to students in Years 11 and 12 who are 

not returning next year. The form needs to be completed and 

returned to the office by Friday 26 October.   NB Text books can 

be kept and returned after each exam. 

Year 11 and 12 students returning to school next year will be 

issued with a clearance form next week.  This form needs to be 

completed and returned by 3.00 pm on Friday 2 November.            

The completion and return of these forms is compulsory for all 

students in Years 11, 12 and 13.  

Students can get óclearedô at the office any day from now on, from 

9.00 am until 3.00 pm. Doing this sooner rather than later would 

help the office!  

During the exam period students should return text books to the 

library or office as soon as they have finished with them.  If this is 

done students have a much better chance of receiving the end of 

year magazine on Award Ceremony day. 

20 SLEEPS UNTIL THE NCEA EXAMS COMMENCE é... 

SNOWSPORTS 

Several MAC students spent the first week of the holidays competing 

in the Snowsports NZ Junior Freestyle Nationals at Cardrona. The top 

three overall placings in their disciplines (skiing or snowboarding) went 

to: 

U18: Maggie Little - 2nd 

U16: Luca Harrington - 1st, Jamie Kerr - 2nd 

U14: Campbell Melville-Ives - 2nd, Jacob Field, Seth Carleton - 3rd= 

U12: Lucia Georgalli - 1st 

Well done to everyone who took part. 

GYMSPORTS SUCCESS 

Deia Carson-Wolfe, Imogen Dougherty, Kate Beaton and 

Isabella represented Otago at the National Gymsports 

Championships during the 

holidays. All four girls did 

incredibly well in a tough 

competitive field of 

gymnasts from all over New 

Zealand. Special 

congratulations to Deia who 

became the 13-14 years 

National Trampoline 

Champion, finishing in first place ahead of the top forty 

athletes in this age group in New Zealand. This was the 

first time that any Wanaka athlete has won a medal at a 

gymsports championship. Well done girls! 

STOP PRESS! 

¸¸  ̧RETURN TO CONTENTS  

BLAKE TRUST ANTARCTIC AMBASSADOR 

Ex-hostel student (2015 year) Harry Seagar has been awarded a two-week ambassadorship to work on a media 

project showcasing and insight into the day-to-day life and scientific work being carried out in Antartica. ñThe 

versatility of my Commerce degree (at the University of Canterbury) has given me a broad skillset to pursue 

numerous creative projects in production, creative media, environmental and social change, business and 

entrepreneurshipò says Harry, ñPlus, I was determined to study at a university that allowed me to remain close to 

the mountains.ò  

As part of his degree, Harry created a limited edition wine label, Pride by Cliff Edge Wines, a venture that 

doubled as an experiment to test social entrepreneurship theories. Harry partnered the label with two 

environmental charities. He also played an integral role in Team Keaôs Bird of the Year campaign victory in 2017, 

as well as encouraging UC campus food outlets to become more sustainable, with the introduction of takeaway 

wooden cutlery last year. 

It is always great to hear of ex-students who are doing great things - well done Harry! 

OCTOBER OFFER  

Local Hawea Mum and singer / songwriting Anna van 

Riel is taking pre-orders for her new children's album 

'Fishing for Stars'.  

Find this and lots of other fantastic gifts via her pre-

sale campaign during October. 

Support local and get Christmas sorted. 

All rewards delivered by the end of November. 

www.bit.ly/annavanriel 
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